
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
May 12, 2009

5:30 PM
__________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.

In attendance were: Sarah Massie, Kenny Mull, Rhonda Schandevel, Don Frady, Lee Starnes, Michelle Claytor, Wallace Messer,
Trina Sandridge and Rhett Langston. Scotty Schulhofer was unable to attend.

The minutes from the April 14, 2009, meeting were approved.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
 We will make a presentation to the Waynesville Kiwanis Club on Thursday, May 14, for a $20,000 grant for the Waynes-

ville Skate Park.
 The PARTF funding has been delayed from May 22 to July. The reason is due to travel restrictions.
 On May 6, a tornado warning was issued to Haywood County until 10:45 am. We enacted our tornado drill that is in the

Emergency Operations Plan. The staff knew exactly what to do in protecting the citizens in both the Waynesville Recreation
Center and the Old Armory Recreation Center.

 We will offer a youth flag football season this June and July. The organizational meeting went well with about 17 kids pre-
sent.

 Senior tennis has now started at Recreation Park.
 We will offer a new teen swimming program and a strength / endurance training for teens.
 Both pools are now VGB compliant. We also closed our pool for a week recently for this, to clean and to do patch work.
 On Saturday, May 9, the first annual “Autism Fun Ride in the Smokies” was held. A total of 31 bikers participated in the

event and close to $600 was raised. All proceeds will go to help pay for children participate in the ASPY program.
 We turned a study in the town administration regarding resident vs non-resident fees. The study included examples from

other municipalities.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm. Wallace Messer made the motion and Sarah Massie second
it.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston


